
I recently had the privilege of visiting one of our Diocese of Reno third grade 
classrooms.  I was greeted by a smiling young student who said, “Welcome, may 
I show you around our classroom?”  I was impressed with his confidence.  He 
and other students took turns explaining the writing process including editing 
and a timeline for writing.  He proudly showed me the finished products:  poems 
about winter and acrostic poems, highlighting respect for the “r” in the school’s 
name.   Other students explained about science experiments.  This enthusiasm 
for learning and the rich content of instruction has been observed in all of the 
Diocese of Reno Catholic Schools.   

In conjunction with the Catholic Schools Week theme, “Catholic Schools Raise 
the Standards,” students in grades 6-12 were encouraged to submit essays on 
the theme.  The essays affirm the topic.  Average SAT scores for language arts at 
Bishop Manogue Catholic High school far exceed State and National Scores.  
Average eighth grade SAT 10 language scores in our elementary schools is 79.7 
percentile (the national norm is 50 percentile).    

High School first place student, Devin Aberasturi wrote, “Catholic schools 
embellish the good values of love and charity so we can go out into the world as 
students of the world, unsatisfied with the maladies of humankind.”   Annie 
Sedgwick, second place high school winner wrote, “Success is no longer the only 
achievement I wish to receive through my education.  Education is also about 
growing as an individual and expanding one’s mind on topics outside the 
academic world.”  Jake Bayliss, 3rd place high school winner wrote, “In a time where people all across the 
United States stand in disbelief at the atrocities in Newtown, Connecticut, it is important to remember that 
Catholic Schools teach Morality….No one would argue that we are living in a world that is trying desperately to 
do without God.  Yet pundits maintain that there is a desire in our society today to turn to the spiritual.  The 
atmosphere in a Catholic school provides a sound spirituality for the students…Solid academics have always 
been the hallmark in Catholic schools.  Excellence is the norm.  Teachers are expected to teach, students are 
expected to learn.  These expectations are met by doing more than government standards require, more than 
just passing tests.  The Catholic school strives to equip its graduates with the best tools possible to fulfill the 
role of good citizen, productive and caring employee, or competent professional.”   

Our Catholic middle school students also wrote essays for the contest.  First place student, Mitch Kirvan 
wrote, “I believe raising the standards should occur 
in school and in each and every individual.  I suggest 
we start now before it’s too late!” Samantha 
Stebbing’s essay stated, “With this being my eighth 
year of school, I think that, looking back on my 
failures, accomplishments, and learning experiences, 
many of the good things in my life have come 
through the knowledge I have gained, both 
academically and also in my faith, making me 
smarter, more faith-filled,…causing me to have more 
faith in myself and more faith in God and his plan for 
me.”  Finally, Adrianne Osmetti , 3rd place winner, 
began her essay with a quote from Philippians 4:13 
which reads, “ I can do all things in Christ who 
strengthens me.”  Adrianne continued, “Catholic 
education is ‘under God.’ Therefore, one is held to 
higher standards.  This is why I can do all things through Christ.” (continued on the next page.) 
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Just wanted to point you in the direction of a great series of daily video reflections in case you 

haven’t seen them yet. 

Fr. Bob Chorey, our Moderator of the Curia, has been posting two-minute YouTube videos that give 

a short study and prayer on the daily Gospel readings. His insights give just enough food-for-thought 

to jumpstart your day.  

And if you toss in a cup of coffee while you listen… [he drinks his hot and black "Like-God-intended-

coffee-to-be-drunk"], you are certain to get a good leg up on whatever comes your way during the 

rest of the day. Watch them at the St. Bellarmine YouTube channel.  

You can find more videos from Fr. Bob by connecting with him on Facebook at www.facebook.com/

FatherChorey and Twitter: @EnjoyinNevada and his blog: Hi Desert Thoughts.  It’s good stuff from 

one of our local priests! 

Also, the Strong Catholic Families Website offers “The Disciples’ Calendar to focus on simple acts of 

Discipleship during Lent. You can download it here: A Disciples Calendar. 

 

Strong Catholic Families    by Elaine Menardi 
Helping  parents build faith at home              

Morning Gospel and Coffee                        

Would You Be Committed?    by Maize Pusich 

A Wyoming priest recently challenged his congregation with the question:  if you were accused of 

being a Catholic, could you be convicted?    Lent is a good time to make sure that our answer would 

be yes, we could be convicted. 

We must make sure that our lives provide sufficient evidence of our beliefs.   Could your loved 

ones, your co-workers, and your community identify you based upon how you live your life?  They 

should be able to recognize your faith from your love and charity, in your speech and your actions.   

Would your jury conclude that you had fully confessed to your beliefs?  Or would they conclude 

that you had invoked your right to remain silent?  In a criminal court, silence may be helpful.  But, 

as a sign of faith, it is not.   We are called to share the miracles of our faith, not to hide them.   

Would a jury of impartial strangers conclude beyond a reasonable doubt that you believed in the 

Creed, honored the Ten Commandments, and respected our seven Sacraments?   Or would they 

conclude you only participated at Christmas and Easter, Weddings and Funerals?   

During your Lenten prayers and services, remind yourself that each thought, word and action gives 

you another opportunity to create irrefutable evidence to support your convictions as Catholic.   
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Visit  our website! 
Click Here 

and… 

Find us on Facebook! 

Students in grades 3-5 entered poster contests.  They, too, focused on the theme “Catholic 
Schools Raise the Standards.”  Jake Carrol, 1st place, reminds us to “Trust in God.”  Shanna Valera, 
2nd place, depicts, “We live for Christ.” Sarah Cantwell, 3rd place, drew a cross that was filled with 
words such as “fairness, kindness, respect, and achievement.” 

Thank you to Barb Hawn for her support in organizing the Catholic Schools Week Mass and thank 
you to the Knights of Columbus for sponsoring our Catholic Schools Week contests!  

Ambassadors (continued from page 1) 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UxSgzpzcGs8
http://www.facebook.com/FatherChorey
http://www.facebook.com/FatherChorey
https://twitter.com/EnjoyinNevada
http://hidesertthoughts.com/
http://strongcatholicfamiliesinreno.com/
http://strongcatholicfamiliesinreno.files.wordpress.com/2013/02/a-disciples-calendar.pdf
http://strongcatholicfamiliesinreno.com/
https://www.facebook.com/StrongCatholicFamiliesInReno


 

Father John Norman spoke at the Principals’ Retreat in Salt Lake City in 

April of 2008.  His message was clear:  you can determine a Catholic 

School’s commitment to their mission by looking at their Calendar.     

When Pat Perry, Principal at St. Albert the Great School in the Diocese 

of Reno meets with other Principals to work on the calendar, he is 

careful to look at Christmas and Easter and Holy Days first.  This allows 

parents and children to spend time together and to focus on the true 

“reason for the season.”  While arguments abound as to the benefits 

of year-round schools, including decreased time for students to forget 

what they have learned, better use of buildings, and cost savings, we believe that these arguments can be countered with the 

benefits of a traditional school calendar.  One often heard argument is that we are no longer living in an agrarian world with a 

calendar that reflects the needs for children to help on the farm, we see benefits for our children to have a significant break in 

the summer to actually rest from the inordinate amount of learning that takes place in a Catholic school classroom during the 

course of the year.  One only need to look at a child’s classroom portfolio to see the significant gains made in one year in terms 

of reading, writing, arithmetic and religion.   

Research is not conclusive in supporting any of the arguments for year round school.  Dr. Gary Peltier of the University of Neva-

da Reno reported that  the financial benefits needed were not always produced.  (1991, September). Year-round education: The 

controversy and research evidence. NASSP Bulletin, 75(536), 120-129.  And a Huffington Post article by Beth J. Harpaz states that 

“…year-round schools, which once seemed like a panacea for everything from low test scores to overcrowding, have proven to 

be a mixed bag.  And some places that once embraced them-including Las Vegas, Salt Lake City and parts of California have re-

turned to traditional calendars.”  It goes on to report  that “parents unfamiliar with the year-round concept may not realize that 

kids on (year-round schedules), usually have the same number of school days-about 180 a year, as kids in regular schools.”    

Pat Perry has had experience with both calendars.  He states,” Unless the year round school is a multi-track school, there is ab-

solutely no financial benefit whatsoever.  Multi-track schools only attend 170 days a year.  They build in a small amount of time 

each day to make the 180 state required school days. Having been a teacher and principal  at multi-track year round, single track 

year round, and traditional schools, I found students developed, matured and appeared more prepared to handle the rigors of 

the next grade level for the upcoming year with the traditional calendar.   And, if students need any type of remediation of some 

sort before the next year, they could actually have time to work on mastering the needed area (s) before school begins.”  

The Archdiocese of Los Angeles has implemented a 200 day calendar and has not changed the standards, allowing more time for 

teachers to teach the standards.  But, they have still maintained the “traditional” approach to their calendar, basing it on the 

religious dates we all observe as Catholics.  Time will confirm the results of their efforts to increase days of instruction.  At this 

time, results of success are only anecdotal. 

For now, we in the Diocese of Reno Catholic Schools, value the ability to have a traditional calendar that is based on our religious 

holidays and the very sacred time that we can allow our students to spend with their family.  
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Traditional vs. Year-Round School Calendars          



 

Schools in the Diocese of Reno are accepting applications for the Diocese of Reno Scholarship (D.O.R.S.) for the 2013-2014 School 

Year.  Parents must apply through one of our Catholic schools and utilize FACTS Grants and Aid, a third party tuition assistance 

verifier.  It is important to note that we are limited as to how many students we can assist in that we can only give what we have 

been so graciously given.  A remarkable aspect of this scholarship is that the student is eligible to receive the $ 2,000.00 per year 

scholarship for as long as there is a verifiable need and the student makes acceptable progress in academics as well as citizen-

ship.  Parents also have requirements.   One of our recipients wrote to the scholarship committee, “I feel so grateful for all the 

Lord has and is doing through you. Thank you ever so very, very much!”  

Members of the D.O.R.S. committee wish to extend our gratitude to St. Thomas Aquinas Cathedral, St. Teresa of Avila Parish, St. 

Rose of Lima Parish, Our Lady of the Snows Parish, Little Flower Parish, St. Albert the Great Parish, and Immaculate Conception 

Parish for allowing us to talk with parishioners about the scholarship.  Thank you.   

Please check the Diocese of Reno Scholarship website at www.catholicrenoscholarship.org to learn more about the success of 

this scholarship or to make a tax-deductible donation to D.O.R.S.  With every dollar you give in 2013 being matched , your gift 

means more now than ever. 

There are many other ways you can help, as well.  If you value Catholic education and would like to share your time and talent by 

joining this important ministry, please contact Karen Barreras, Superintendent, (775) 326-9430. 

The Diocese of Reno is pleased to announce that we are sending three teachers and an instructional coach to the University of 

Notre Dame from April 10 through April 14, 2013.  The participants will be Denise Gallues, Instructional Coach, Jennifer Billingsley, 

English Teacher from Bishop Manogue Catholic High School, Bonnie Silsby, middle school teacher from St. Teresa of Avila School, 

and Christine Reuter, elementary teacher from St. Albert the Great School.  This opportunity is provided through the ACE Collabo-

rative in conjunction with the Diocese of Reno’s on-going professional development in curriculum and assessment.  Highlights 

from the training will include detailed strategies for assessment, including traditional tests and performance assessments.  These 

are critical in implementing the Common Core State Standards, while infusing the standards with Catholic instructional standards.  

The cost for this workshop is provided by the ACE Collaborative through a grant.  

P a g e  4   

Give Now! 
All  2013 gifts to D.O.R.S. 

will be matched by a very 

generous anonymous 

donor—up to $100,000 ! 

http://www.catholicrenoscholarship.org/
http://www.catholicrenoscholarship.org/


Two members of the Manogue family, Business Office Assistant Julie Dennis and Senior Jake 

Taylor, are preparing to join the Catholic Church through the Rite of Christian Initiation for 

Adults, or RCIA program.  Both have also chosen people from Bishop Manogue to help 

them; fellow senior Jake Mercer is serving as  Taylor’s sponsor and Manogue Librarian 

Marcelino Ugalde is standing up for Mrs. Dennis. 

Taylor says he was pleased when RCIA leaders told him they had assigned him a sponsor 

who was also a Manogue student, and then surprised when he learned it was Mercer, who 

he’d been friends with since their years together at St. Teresa of Avila school in Carson City.  

“Jake (Mercer) didn’t know I was going through RCIA, and I didn’t know he had volunteered 

to be a sponsor,” said Taylor. “It just worked out.  It’s good to be doing this with someone 

who’s already a good friend.”   

Taylor says his years at St. Teresa made it clear that Catholicism was in his future.  “I went 

there since kindergarten… all the Masses, all the service projects. I realized I felt really at 

home in the Catholic Faith and wanted to make it mine.” 

Raised a Baptist, Mrs. Dennis said the people she met since working at Manogue helped her 

decide to join the Faith.  “I was interested, and they were so kind in explaining things.  Marcelino was especially helpful and 

knowledgeable.”  Mrs. Dennis’s husband and son are also in the RCIA program.  

Bishop Manogue’s annual fundraising event (B.A.S.H. --Building a Scholastic Heritage) will feature 

jugglers, aerial dancers, contortionists, acrobats, and stilt walkers to create “Cirque du Manogue!”  

 Guests will have the unique opportunity to experience these exciting performances  in an 

 intimate setting during the cocktail hour, followed by an onstage and aerial production later in 

 the evening. In addition to the spectacular entertainment, guest will enjoy a hosted bar, silent       

auction, a gourmet meal prepared on-site by Eldorado chefs, fine wines, and a live auction.  

The event is April 20, 5pm, at Bishop Manogue Catholic High School. Tickets are $175 per person. For 

more information or to purchase tickets visit www.bishopmanogue.org/bash, or call Julie Dennis at 775-

336-6014. 

All proceeds from B.A.S.H. support tuition assistance and other student needs at Bishop Manogue.  Last 

year Bishop Manogue awarded more than $670,000 in tuition assistance to deserving students. 
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Finding Their Faith 
Manogue Student and Staff Member Share RCIA Journey 

Jake Taylor  
and Julie Dennis 

Experience Cirque du Manogue! 

http://www.bishopmanogue.org/bash
http://www.bishopmanogue.org/


 

Year of Faith at St. Teresa of Avila School   by Christine Perdomo, Principal 
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St. Teresa of Avila Catholic School, 567 South Richmond Ave., Carson City, NV 89703, www.stts.org 

St. Teresa of Avila Catholic School has embraced the call from Pope Benedict XVI who has asked all Catholics to learn more 
about their Catholic faith and to turn toward our Lord to live out what God calls us all to be.  In this Year of Faith, the Campus 
Ministry Club, with members from 4th -8th grades, have been busy planning great activities that will guide their fellow students in 
the call to become actively involved in building and sharing their Catholic faith at home, in the parish, and at school. As we live our 
faith throughout the day, the student body begins each school morning with prayer and song.  A member from the Campus 
Ministry Club is selected to read and share a little about the Saint of the Day.  In just six months of school, the students have 
learned about the lives of over 25 saints and their contributions to the Catholic faith.  During this special prayer time, we also 
recognize students for their acts of kindness toward each other.  The “Forever Faithful” recipient is acknowledged in front of the 
student body for their kindness and service to others.  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊΦ    

We began our year with a service project for St. Gall’s Catholic Church.  Several students read an article in the Nevada Appeal 
about twelve volunteers who called themselves, “Our Blessed Mother’s Rosary Makers.”  These individuals make thousands of 
rosaries for Catholic Christians around the world.  Our students wanted to help these wonderful volunteers and hosted a “$1.00 
free dress” to help the organization defray the cost of shipping their rosaries to countries around the world.  We collected $160.00 
and presented them with a check at mass.  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ŜǾŀƴƎŜƭƛȊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎǇǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ 
ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ    

Our school participated in the Food for Fish Drive for the needy of Carson City.  In addition to that project, the students expanded 
upon this food drive to include a food drive for animals too.  The “Fun and Food for Our Furry Friends” was added to the campaign.  
During the Christmas holiday, several classes adopted families from the Angel Tree at church, donated several food baskets filled 
with complete meals for families, and gave gifts of socks to St. Vincent DePaul Society for the needy of the parish.   For Catholic 
Schools Week, the students collected over 120 hygiene Ziploc packages filled with toothpaste, shampoo, soap, deodorant, combs, 
and hand cream for Catholic Charities of Northern Nevada. ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ ǘƘŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŦŜŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŎƭƻǘƘŜ ǘƘŜ ƘǳƴƎǊȅΦ 

The students pray together during Morning Prayer Gathering, before and after lunch, and at the end of the day.  The students have 
been learning many forms of Catholic prayers:  traditional, spontaneous, responses for mass and contemplative prayers.   In 
addition to the standard prayers, the students have learned these additional prayers from memory:  the Prayer of Saint Francis, the 
Hail Holy Queen, the Apostle’s Creed and the Act of Contrition.   We are looking forward to a visit from our priests next month 
when students in 3rd-8th grades will have the opportunity to participate in the Sacrament of Reconciliation in preparation of 
Easter.  Every student will be able to recite the Act of Contrition from memory!  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ŀƴŘ 
ǊŜƭȅƛƴƎ ƻƴ DƻŘΩǎ ƎƻƻŘƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘΦ 

On February 28th at 11:00 AM, the students of St. Teresa of Avila Catholic School joined the world in reciting the rosary for Pope 
Benedict XVI, for his intentions, for the Catholic Church and for the selection of the new Pope.  Throughout Lent, the students will 
participate in the “Live Stations of the Cross” and on Holy Thursday, the 8th grade class will perform the re-enactment of the 
Passion of Our Lord, Jesus Christ, for the parents and student body. ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŀŎǊƛŬŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦ 

Our students are taught every day about the importance of loving and respecting one another.  They show this in many ways 
through their actions, words, and deeds.  We are listening and responding to God’s call to learn more about who we are as 
Catholics.  We want our students to “fall in love with our faith and service to God.”  I believe our students are answering Pope 
Benedict’s call!  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǘƻ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΦ 

http://www.stts.org/


Year of Faith 

Eighth grade students at Little Flower are currently completing an outside 

project that requires them to use all of the scientific knowledge they have 

gained throughout the year to prove the Miracles of God.  The Proof of Heaven 

that I’m reading goes through the experiences that Eben went through in 

Heaven and then explains scientifically how they can’t explain what happened 

in his body during that period of time,” explains Donna DePolo.  “The books 

that we are reading for this project show how Science and Religion are really 

more friends than foes and how without one we can’t really understand the 

other,” theorizes Josh Marin-Mora. Theology teacher Mary Perry paired with 

Science teacher Tammy Cain to design the project for students. When asked, 

Mrs. Perry pointed out that “science and religion are totally compatible, 

according even to Alexander, because of what he learned while in the Core.  

The only thing that matters in the end is love and that we are loved, Saint Paul 

comes to this realization in his letter to the Corinthians.  I hope this project 

helps students to understand that God is present throughout our world; even as we exist He is present.  He is not an afterlife 

experience; God is omnipresent throughout our lives and beyond.” 

In English Language Arts, fifth, sixth, seventh, and eighth graders have each had the opportunity to research and write a homily for 

school Mass.  Father Tom Nelson instructed the students in a pre-lesson, provided parameters for the homily, and students took 

two weeks to research, read scripture, and produce a homily as a class.  Father visited with each class following their homily 

writing experience to review what students learned, how they felt moving through the process, and how this process would help 

them understand the relationship between the readings and the homily at Mass. 

In Social Science, fifth, sixth, seventh, and eighth grade are currently researching the process for electing the new Pope.  Each class 

will be meeting with Father Tom Nelson to have an explanation of the process and instructions on how they will participate in their 

own Papal Election.  Students are taking an active role in their faith, learning about the processes of their church, and enjoying 

special and meaningful academic lessons from one of their parish priests.   
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Little Flower School 
5ƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ²ƘŜǊŜ Lǘ /ƻǳƴǘǎ 
1300 Casazza Dr.  

Reno, NV 89502 

(775) 329-2931 

www.littleflowerschoolnv.org  
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It is Friday night at 7:30pm.  The lights of Little Flower School are blazing and students can still be seen throughout the building.  

They move back and forth between the Middle School hallway and Parish Center, carrying paint, bibles, IPADS, and art supplies.  Ann 

Connolly, Christian Leadership Coordinator, stands in the middle of the main hall and directs what appears to be chaos. “These 

students are truly living their faith by decorating the school, completing projects for needy organizations, and participating in 

retreats.  I can’t get them to go home!  They are absolutely amazing.  I think it is the weekend and I am going to get to leave early 

and they ask to stay longer,” says Ann.  Little Flower Christian Leadership students have led the student body in living their faith 

actively throughout the year.  They have modeled spirituality in their Mass attendance, lead and provided opportunities for serving 

the needy, proudly painted murals depicting our faith, and created a loving and supportive environment with rallies and student 

support groups.  They have taken control of living their faith in everything they do and sharing that with all Little Flower students.   

Faith And Curriculum 

http://www.littleflowerschoolnv.org/
http://www.littleflowerschoolnv.org/index.html


Year of Faith at St. Albert the Great Catholic School  
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St. Albert the Great School, 1255 St. Albert’s Drive Reno, NV 89503 (775) 747-3392, www.stalbertcatholicschool.org/ 

St. Albert’s is continuing its Year of Faith celebration with many Lenten activities.  All 
parishioners and guests are invited to our weekly Stations of the Cross on Friday 
evenings.  Following Stations, our ministry groups will host soup suppers.  All are 
welcome.   

 Father Mark and Deacon Chuck have been hosting “We Believe” each Thursday 
to teach us the beliefs of the Church and help us to deepen our Faith.   

 Our FAITH begins with Our Father and lives in our Families.  We welcome All.  
And we encourage everyone to share his or her talent to benefit the good of All.  This 
year St. Albert’s will continue its Philippine and Spanish Masses.  During Lent we are 
invited to pray in many different ways – Centering Prayer, Taize, and Silent services.  St. 
Albert’s is participating in the 40 Days for Life observances also.      

St. Albert’s students will enjoy an Apex Musical Prayer Service early in March.  All our 

Middle School Students will be competing 

in the Science Fair in March, too.   Each has 

been asked to perform chores and small 

jobs at home, then to donate any pay they 

get to Operation Rice Bowl and our middle 

school ministry projects.  Fifth Graders are 

learning about the importance of sacrifice 

during Lent through weekly Feasting or 

Fasting skits.  Fourth grade will focus on Faith through their on-going SLE superhero 

reports.  Each student prepares a monthly report focusing on a friend, family 

member or person who is well-known, who personifies the traits we want our 

children to learn while at St. Albert’s – to be motivated by service, ethics, 

responsibility, values and to become independent, critical thinkers, and effective 

communicators.  The third grade is focusing on how we continue the mission of the 

Apostles.  Our second graders are enthusiastically preparing for their First 

Reconciliation and First Communion.   And all our students and families look 

forward to the Miracle of Easter.   

Faith is both Individual and Together.  We offer many opportunities to worship as a 
community, and alone.  Faith is both our Home and our Hope.   Faith is the common bond that sustains us through our lives.  
During this Year of Faith St. Albert’s offers many opportunities to deepen and strengthen our faith.   

 

 

CATHOLIC  

EDUCATION  

IS FOR LIFE 

http://www.stalbertcatholicschool.org/
http://www.stalbertreno.org/#/elementary-school-k-8


Mary Full of Grace 

Our Blessed Mother is doing some traveling again this year... 
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Our Lady of the Snows School 
1125 Lander Street, Reno, NV 

775-322-2773 

www.ourladyofthesnowsschool.org  

Two years ago, Father Tony selected two exquisite 

statues of Mary while visiting Tonala, Guadalajara, 

Mexico.  Each week at our Wednesday school mass, 

these Mary statues are presented to requesting 

Snows families, along with a book of prayers which 

Fr. Tony assembled.  For one week, Mary is given a 

place of honor in her new home, sharing in her host 

family’s prayer time and grace throughout her stay. 

Parishioner, Tim Heydon, crafted two special wooden 

boxes to keep these sacred images protected while 

traveling.  Last year, several families were deeply 

touched by her presence during her visit. Mary’s 

deep, abiding and intimate relationship with God 

offered families comfort, strength, and joy. 

Our Traveling Mary is just one of the many ways we 

celebrate our Catholic faith.  Throughout the year our 

school provides living expressions of our faith which 

allow our children to deepen their understanding of 

what it means to be Catholic and to experience the 

message of Jesus through their own words and work.  

We say rosaries throughout the year.  Our 2nd graders 

celebrate First Reconciliation and First Communion. 

Students participate in readings, music and 

presentations at each of our Wednesday school mass 

celebrations.  We collect food for needy families.  We 

work for social justice, we respect diversity, we foster 

Christ-like actions, we live the gospel, we pray.  

Through small daily acts of thoughtfulness and 

generosity, our students are learning they have the 

power to bring the light of Christ into their own lives 

and to our community. 

http://ourladyofthesnowsschool.org/
http://www.ourladyofthesnowsschool.org


Holy Child Early Learning Center:  

Quality Catholic education, right from the start 

P a g e  1 0   

Wow, February is the shortest month of the year and it sure flew by... 
During the week of February 11-15, we celebrated I.A.L.A.C. Week.  A week of celebrating that we are all loveable and 
capable.    We had fun activities through out the week though the best days were Make a Friend Day and Give a Hug 
Day!  What a wonderful way to show we care - to offer others our friendship and make them feel special.   
 
Goodbye Ms. Bettie 

It was also a month of sadness, as on a 
quiet afternoon in late February, Ms. 
Bettina Flammia picked up the milk 
pitchers from afternoon snack in each 
class room and said good-bye to the 
children.      After twenty years, Ms. Bettie 
retired from her position as Nutrition 
Manager at Holy Child.      I have often 
referred to Ms. Bettie as the "Mom" of 
Holy Child, families and staff would often 
go to her for a listening ear and frank 
advice.  Like any home the daily focus of 
the center revolves around meals, our 
food service program will continue 
without interruption though Ms. Bettie's 
favorites will be missed.   Ms. Bettie 
wanted no celebration of farewell, she 
said "it's always been about the 
children  it's not good bye,  now I can be a 
grandma in the Infant room".   We hope 
to see you soon Ms. Bettie.  Thank you and know that you will be missed! 

 
Holy Child Early Learning Center is a year round program, and enroll children year round to meet 
the needs of families in our community.  Tours are offered week-days at 3:00pm or by 
appointment.  Call 329-2979 for more information. 

For more information, please contact                              
Rebecca Vizina, Director  
Holy Child Early Learning Center  
440 Reno Avenue, Reno, NV 89509 
(775)329-2979     

http://www.catholiccharitiesnorthernnevada.org/holy.html
http://www.catholiccharitiesnorthernnevada.org/holy.html

